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Ms Miriam Reilly
South Dublin County Council
Meetings Administrator
Corporate Services Department
County Hall
Tallaght
Dublin 24
D24YNN5
Dear Ms Reilly
I am directed by the Minister for Public Expenditure and Reform, Mr Michael McGrath

TD, to write in reply to your letter in relation to a ‘Motion Agreed at Special meeting of
South Dublin County Council held on the 16th June 2022'.
The existing Building Momentum Agreement - A new public service agreement, 2021-
2022 provided for headline pay adjustments of 3%. As you are aware, talks recently
concluded between the relevant parties on an extension to Building Momentum. These
talks came about in response to the higher than anticipated levels of inflation that have
emerged since 2021. The proposed Extension to Building Momentum 2022-2023 provides
for three additional adjustments totalling a further 6.5% over 2022 and 2023. These are:

An increase in annualised basic salaries for public servants of 3% backdated to 2
February 2022.
An increase in annualised basic salaries for public servants of 2% on 1 March 2023.
An increase in annualised basic salaries for public servants of 1.5% or €750,
whichever is greater, on 1 October 2023.

The extension would make Building Momentum a three year pay deal. The extension
acknowledges in particular the higher than anticipated rates of inflation referenced above
and in particular the impact of cost of living pressures.
In total, including the existing Agreement and the extension, headline benefits over the
lifetime of Building Momentum amount to 9.5%, or just over 3% per year. In respect of
public servants at lower pay levels, the extended Building Momentum provides for
increases of 12.5% over its lifetime, which is an average of just over 4% per annum. The
proposed package has now gone been approved by ICTU.
Yours sincerely
Niamh Collins
Private Secretary to the Minister for Public Expenditure and Reform
A Member of the Minister for Public Expenditure and Reform staff. The Minister is a
Designated Public Official under the Regulation of Lobbying Act, 2015 (details
available on www.lobbying.ie)
The information contained in this email (and in any attachments) is confidential and is
designated solely for the attention and use of the intended recipient(s). If you are not an
intended recipient of this email, you must not use, disclose, copy, distribute or retain this
message or any part of it. If you have received this email in error, please notify me immediately
and delete all copies of this email from your computer system(s). Please note that this email
and any reply thereto may be subject to a request for release pursuant to the Freedom of
Information Act.
Tá an fhaisnéis atá sa ríomhphost seo (agus in aon cheangaltáin) faoi rún agus is don
fhaighteoir/do na faighteoirí beartaithe é agus é/iad sin amháin. Mura tusa an faighteoir
beartaithe, níor cheart duit an teachtaireacht seo ná aon chuid di a úsáid, a nochtadh, a
chóipeáil, a dháileadh ná a choinneáil. Sa chás gur trí earráid a fuair tú an ríomhphost seo,
tabhair fógra dom láithreach faoi sin agus scrios gach cóip den ríomhphost seo ó do
ríomhchóra(i)s. Tabhair faoi deara go bhféadfaidh an ríomhphost seo agus aon fhreagra air
bheith faoi réir iarraidh ar a eisiúint de bhun an Achta um Shaoráil Faisnéise
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